
 

                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 

Term 2 Issue 16 ï June 3rd, 2016 
 
    Principal: Ms Simone Roy 
    Phone: 03 5754 4005 
    Email: mount.beauty.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au  
    Website: www.mbsc.vic.edu.au  
 

PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

With only three weeks of the term left, all students will be working hard in class, making sure they have 
completed all of the work needing to be assessed for their reports. Semester 2 for VCE classes starts before 
this term ends, on Tuesday 14th June, so again, these students will be working hard to finalise Semester 1 
work and prepare for their end of semester exams, all to be finished by the end of next week. We know this 
can be a stressful time for both students and parents. We encourage you to contact the College and talk 
with the year level coordinators on strategies of how to manage the stress while still completing the work 
requirements. Unfortunately, stress is something that we all have to learn to cope with in everyday life. 
When stressed, itôs a struggle to think clearly and you often canôt see a way past the obstacle. But it is often 
better to tackle it head on, with help, than to bury your head in the sand.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Year 7s used the microscopes for the first time, after learning how to use them properly and safely. 

mailto:mount.beauty.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au
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HOMEWORK 
 

Homework is a weekly or fortnightly task. Students are expected to hand in homework on the due date. 

Unsubmitted homework, after one periodôs grace, will result in detention until the work is completed. It is a 

studentôs responsibility to collect homework if you have been absent. You can ask your teacher for the task.  

NB: Students may receive other homework as necessary for other subjects. 
 

Year 7 ï 

English Rules worksheets (1 per week) 

Maths Mate Sheets (1 per week) 

Indonesian vocab words (10 weekly words) 

Weekly Food Evaluation 

 

Year 8 ï 9 

English Rules worksheets 

Maths Mate Sheet 

Indonesian vocab words 

TF03 - Weekly Food Evaluation 

HI83 ï Mary Rose Questions 6/6 

Year 8 

HE01 ï Health Articles due every Thurs by 8pm 

 

Year 8/9/10 

 

Year 9  - 10 

English Weekly Sheets 

Maths Mate Weekly Sheet (Year 9) 

Indonesian vocab words 

TF06 - Weekly Food Evaluation 

HI93 ï Book Review WW2 12/6 

   

 
COMING EVENTS 

2016 
Mon 6

th
 June Yr 11/12 exam week 

Tues 7
th

 June GAT exam 

Fri 10
th

 June Report writing day 

Mon 13
th

 June Queenôs B/D Holiday 

Wed 15
th

 June Hume XC Run 

Thurs 16
th

 June Battle of the Bands 

Tues 21
st
 June 7/8 interschool sport 

Wed 22
nd

 June Yr 7/8 Movie Trip  

 Yr 11 Meeting 7pm 

 School Council 6.30pm 

Thurs 23
rd

 June 9/10 interschool sport 

 TIS Exc Year 11 

Fri 24
th

 June Last day of Term 2 

 2.30pm finish   

Mon 11
th

 July First day of Term 3 

Thurs 14
th

 July Yr 12 Arts Exc NGA   

Mon 18
th

 July D/H Ski Day #1 

Tues 19
th

 July X/C Ski Day #1         

 

 
CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) 
The annual CSEF amount per student is $225 for 
Secondary School students.  
HOW TO APPLY  
Contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application 
form or download from  
education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/Pages/
csef.aspx  
Available to parents who had a valid concession card 
as at 27th January 2016.  Forms need to be filled in 
each year and are due back NOW. 
 
 

 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

 

Dear Parents, 

VCE Unit 3&4 students will have the GAT next week 

on June 7
th
 and practice exams for the remainder of the 

week.  The GAT is organised by the VCAA and it is 

essential that students completing a Unit 3 VCE subject 

attend. The GAT is a back- up for students doing VCE 

Exams. Unit 2 and Unit 4 studies will begin for VCE 

students on June 13
th
. 

 

All Year 11 students have been given an invitation for 

their parents for a meeting on Wednesday 22
nd

 June at 

7pm in Room 9. Students face a big challenge when 

they go from the workload of Year 10 to the demands 

of VCE and we would like to share a few tips on how 

to support students to meet their potential. 

 

Cheers 

Rhonda Gargan 

 

 
OPEN DAYS 

 
Open days are a great way for students to get a feel of 
the various universities and TAFEs.  Moving away from 
home can seem daunting for students so providing any 
opportunity to walk around a campus can make it 
seem not so scary. Start planning now for open days 
coming up in August. 
vtac.edu.au/opendays.html 

 

 

 

 
 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/Pages/csef.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/Pages/csef.aspx
http://www.vtac.edu.au/opendays.html


 

TERTIARY INFORMATION SESSION  

 
The Albury Wodonga Tertiary Information Day 
provides an opportunity for students to research their 
tertiary study options; discuss careers and course 
content with tertiary representatives and collect 
course information from all the major NSW, Vic, ACT 
universities, TAFE institutes and private providers.  

 
Interested Year 11 students are invited to attend the 
Albury Wodonga Tertiary Information Day at the 
Albury Entertainment Centre on Thursday 23rd June - 
the bus will be leaving school approximately 8:00am 
and return approximately 12:00 noon.  
Cost: $10 (bus subsidised by MIPs funding) 
 
This year a UAC/VTAC information session and expo 
will be held on the evening of Wednesday 22nd June, 
between 6-8pm at the Albury Entertainment Centre. 
This is intended for parents and community members 
who are interested in information regarding tertiary 
application processes and higher education options.  
 
**Could parents please indicate your intention to 

attend this session so I can pass this on to the 

organisers so they have an idea of numbers.  

Thanks, Ann Bellingham 

 
KEEPER FOR A DAY 

 
Werribee Open Range Zoo 
Interested in a career as a zoo keeper? If you think you 
may like to work with animals come and join us for the 
day. You will participate in a range of hands on 
experiences designed to provide you with an insight 
into the role of a zoo keeper.  
June 28, 30 & July 4, 6 

zoo.org.au/werribee/whats-on/keeper-for-a-day   

Healesville Sanctuary 
Come to Healesville Sanctuary to learn about what it 
takes to work in a zoo! These school holidays we are 
celebrating the opening of our new koala exhibit. You 
will have the chance to meet some of our amazing 
ƪŜŜǇŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ŀ Ȋƻƻ ƪŜŜǇŜǊΩǎ 
day is really like. 
June 28, 29 & July 5, 6 

zoo.org.au/healesville/whats-on/keeper-for-a-day  

 
Ages: Years 7-12 students 
Cost: $115; $103.50 zoo members 
To book phone 1300 966 784 

 

 
 
 
 

ASPIRE PROGRAM APPLICATIONS OPEN 

 
Applications for the Aspire Early Admissions Program 
open on 1 June 2016 to all community minded 
domestic year 12 students for entry to La Trobe from 
Semester 1, 2017. 
Aspire recognises the positive impact that a student 
has had on their local community.  Community 
engagement and objective school achievement forms 
a significant part of the assessment criteria of the 
Aspire Program, not ATAR scores. 
Applications close 31 August 2016 with outcomes in 
September. 
latrobe.edu.au/study/aspire  

 
 
EXPERIENCE LA TROBE 

Our second series of Experience La Trobe is fast approaching and 
registrations for all events are now open! 
 
With each campus hosting unique workshops, students will have 
the opportunity to get a firsthand taste of many of our courses 
including physiotherapy, nursing, creative arts, dentistry, law, 
engineering, journalism and media to name a few. 

For the first time, we are also introducing a new workshop 
covering our human anatomy and physiology subjects, with a 
unique and insightful tour through our wet-labs. 
 
Registrations are open across the following campuses: 

¶ Mildura, Friday 8 July 

¶ Bendigo, Wednesday 6 July 

¶ Melbourne, Thursday 7 July 

Whether students are making decisions about VCE subject 
selection or considering study options for after school, Experience 
La Trobe is great opportunity to get a firsthand taste of studying 
with us. 
 
Registrations are now open. Experience La Trobe 
 
MONASH UNIVERSITY COMPUTER 
GAMES BOOT CAMP (CGBC)  

 
The Faculty of Information Technology at Monash 
University would like to invite Year 9 - Year 12 
students to the CGBC 2016. 
Tuesday 5 July - Thursday 7 July, 2016  
 
9.30am ς 6.00pm 
Clayton Campus, Monash University 
Open to students in Years 9 - 12 
A hands-on, 3 day event 
Free entry 
Register online: cgbc.monash.edu 
For more information contact: 
Taylor Maxwell (+61 3 990 55845), 
taylor.maxwell@monash.edu 

http://www.zoo.org.au/werribee/whats-on/keeper-for-a-day
http://www.zoo.org.au/healesville/whats-on/keeper-for-a-day
http://www.latrobe.edu.au/study/aspire
http://latrobe.custhelp.com/rd?1=AvMI~wopDv8S~xb~Gv88~yI1TP8qFij7pMt1vz7~Pv_8&2=5567
http://latrobe.custhelp.com/rd?1=AvMI~wopDv8S~xb~Gv88~yI1TP8qFij7pMt1vz7~Pv_8&2=5567
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?REF=SLj6FLhaD7Bn3QfQmkwtoTyNBTLSI5SUkFK-XQW91B6Jwqa5PIjTCAFodHRwOi8vbW9uYXNoLnVzMTIubGlzdC1tYW5hZ2UxLmNvbS90cmFjay9jbGljaz91PTNmMTFjNjNiNGE1OTQ0YmJjOWFjMWQ5NWMmaWQ9MjhhNGM5YTBjOCZlPWFkZmFjZDkxZWU.
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?REF=F-m94I2iXfe3NmhHf7lB1uMiWH27qN6ZyT4B1Gjed1SJwqa5PIjTCAFtYWlsdG86dGF5bG9yLm1heHdlbGxAbW9uYXNoLmVkdQ..


 

HOUSE KEEPING 

 

¶ Please ensure excursion forms are handed in 
with either payment, a clear indication that a 
direct debit has been made (eg a receipt 
number or an email) or that you would like to 
use your CSEF money to pay.   

¶ Fee sheets have been sent home with 
students.  These fees are now due and we 
would appreciate payments asap. 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS  

 
MOUNT BEAUTY BRUMBIES 
BASKETBALL 
 
Term 2 ς 2016 STARTS ς Week Beginning 16th May 
2016 WEDNESDAY ς aŜƴΩǎ .!{Y9¢.![[  

7:30- уΥол ǇƳ aŜƴΩǎ .ŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ  
THURSDAY ς Junior BASKETBALL  
5:00 ς 6:00 pm Juniors  
COMING SOON TO SUNDAYS Juniors & Women  
4:00 ς 4:45 pm Aussie Hoops  
5:00 ς 6:00 pm Women  
Please contact Mark 0447 554 805 for further 
information. 
 www.mountbeautybasketball.sportingpulse.net  

 
 
 
 
 
MOUNT BEAUTY NEIGHBOURHOOD 
CENTRE 

 
First Aid: Thursday 16th June, 9am ς 5pm  
For more info please visit our website: 
www.mountbeauty.org.au 
Or call 03 5754 1166 

 
 
SHREK-THE MUSICAL JR 

 
Albury Wodonga Theatre Company 
Byte Sized Productions  presents : 

 
Featuring local performers 
Albury Entertainment Centre  
Fri 24th June 7pm,  
Saturday 25th June 11am and 5pm. 
Call 02 6043 5610 
Or online alburyentertainmentcentre.com.au   
 

HOUSE SITTING OR SWAPPING 

 
The Cootee family will be coming to the Kiewa Valley 
in the June/July school holidays and are willing to be 
house, pet and garden sitters.   
If you would like to come to Melbourne over the 
holidays we would also consider a house swap.  We 
are not too far from the city, have many amenities, 
shopping and public transport within short walking 
distance. 
 
If either of these options interest you, please give 
Heather a call on 0409 601 399 or email 
heathercootee@necwf.com.au  
 

SEEKING VOLUNTEER HOST FAMILIES 

 
Are you interested in different cultures and foods, 
learning about the world and different ways of 
thinking? WEP Australia is now looking for 
volunteer host families for our Italian exchange 
students due to arrive this July. 
Why host? 
Hosting an exchange student gives Australian families 
the opportunity to share their life and culture with 
young people from around the world for a term, 
semester or year. It is about discovering another 
culture, encompassing different traditions and 
practices, and supporting a new family member. 
WEP host families are welcoming, curious and excited 
to have the opportunity for new experiences. They 
are people who would like to discover another culture, 
another way of life and traditions, and enjoy seeing 
Australia through the eyes of their exchange student. 
To be a WEP host family means offering this exciting 
opportunity to an equally curious and enthusiastic 
high school exchange student. 
How does it work? 
Host families choose their student and are responsible 
for providing the exchange student with a room (can 
be shared with sibling of same sex and similar age), 
meals and most importantly a welcoming family 
environment. In return, families will gain a new 
family member and friend for life. 
All WEP students come with their own spending 
money and insurance. 
Find out more now! 
Request a comprehensive information pack, including 
student profiles. 
Sylvia Kelly 
World Education Program Australia 
For the cost of a local call: 1300 884 733 
Email: info@wep.org.au 
www.wep.org.au 
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ydo@alpineshire.vic.gov.au  
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WHATôS BEEN HAPPENING? 

The 4
th
 CFA day was held in Mount 

Beauty this week. Students were put 

through their paces with practical 

activities, as well as covering some 

theory components, towards their 

CFA training. 

Year 10s recently had their 

first week of work experience. 

I have received a lot of very 

positive feedback about how 

our students conducted 

themselves in their placements. 

Congratulations to all the 

students for their exceptional 

behaviour and to Ann 

Bellingham for organising the 

program. Students may choose 

to organise a second week later 

in the year and need to speak 

with Ann Bellingham. 
Britney McDermott at Seasonôs Café in Mount Beauty and Trilby Ford 

at the Montessori School in Beechworth. 

Keys Please 

ï an annual 

event for 

our Year 10 

students, as 

they start to 

get involved 

with driving 

lessons. 


